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Applications Due Jan. 26 for Master 
Association Board Positions        

The affairs of the Master Association are managed by a five-member Board of 
Directors along with a professional staff. Two Master Association Board seats will be on 
the ballot for the Board election in March 2018, and the application process is now open 
for those individuals who are interested in running. 

The MA Board meets in the evening on the first and third Tuesdays of each month. 
Board members also are expected to attend other meetings on an as-needed basis. 
Serving three-year staggered terms, a portion of the Board is elected each year. 

For those of you who are interested in running for a Master Association Board position, 
applications are available at the Ranch House and online at www.ken-carylranch.org 
under the Administration tab then Master Association Board. Applications are due by Jan. 
26. The Master Association will introduce the declared candidates to the community in 
this publication and at www.ken-carylranch.org in February.

Keep Your Dog On 
a Leash – Here’s 
Why 
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Life at Ken-Caryl

www.ken-carylranch.org 
www.facebook.com/ken-carylranch

ISSN 0899-6318

Life at Ken-Caryl is a private newspaper 
published every other week by the Ken-
Caryl Ranch Master Association. OUR 
PURPOSE is to bring timely information 
to the residents of Ken-Caryl Ranch, and 
to be respondent to the needs of the 
community. We welcome suggestions 
and ideas for making this newspaper a 
good community servant. Permission to 
reprint articles is granted, provided that 
proper credit is given to Life at Ken-Caryl, 
and the Editor is notified. The editorial 
direction of this publication comes 
ultimately from the Ken-Caryl Ranch 
Master Association Board of Directors.

NOTICE: The views of the authors of 
the various articles and letters in this 
newspaper do not necessarily reflect  
he views of the committees, directors 
or management, and by no means do 
they reflect the views of the community 
as a whole.

DEADLINE: All articles, advertisements 
and letters to the editor must be received 
by 5 p.m. on the published deadline 
date, which is typically the Monday of 
the week prior to the edition date. The 
deadline date is sometimes early due 
to holiday schedules. Deadline dates 
are published at www.ken-carylranch.
org under Community & News, then 
Newspaper: Life at Ken-Caryl.

Life at Ken-Caryl Editor:  
Communications Director Victoria DeSair 
303-979-1876 x122
victoriad@kcranch.org

Email or send articles, photographs, letters 
to the editor and advertisements to: 
Life at Ken-Caryl  
c/o Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association  
7676 South Continental Divide Rd.  
Littleton, CO 80127
Fax: 303-972-1272

For information on display 
advertisements, please call Victoria DeSair 
at 303-979-1876 x122.
For information on classified 
advertisements, please call Mary Lou 
Greeley at 303-979-1876.

Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association

Board of Directors:
Chris Figge, Dan Mullins, Seth Murphy, 
Erlinda Stafford and Angela York.

MA Executive Director:
Chris Pacetti
chrisp@kcranch.org
303-979-1876 x116

Park Rangers/Open Space.
303-979-1876 x170

Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan District

Board of Directors:
David Banning, Jeffrey Esbenshade, 
Robert Generoli, Jami Jensen and Lauri 
Lehan-Milano.

District Manager:
Melissa Daruna
melissad@kcranch.org
303-979-1876 x136

Parks, Greenbelts, Sprinklers  
(weekdays)................................303-979-1876
(after hours, weekends)......303-979-1876, 	
	                                 ext. 320
Recreation 
Ranch House....................... 303-979-4070
Community Center........... 303-979-2233
Environmental Education... 303-979-1876, 
	                              ext. 106

To reach members of the MA or MD 
Board of Directors, please call 
303-979-1876 for contact information 
or visit www.ken-carylranch.org.

Covenant Clips

Architectural and Covenant 
Committees

By Community Standards Administrator Jenny Bernal

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association supports two 
committees for the purpose of maintaining community 
standards, the Architectural Committee and the Covenant 
Control Committee. Both groups are mostly comprised of 
resident volunteers from neighborhoods in the Valley and 
the Plains, some who have participated in the committee 
for several years and some who took their seat at the 
conference table for the first time just a couple weeks ago.

These volunteers dedicate hours of their personal 
time and lend their valuable skill sets to review issues or 
concerns regarding the aesthetics of Ken-Caryl Ranch 
neighborhoods. In our last meetings of 2017, I invited the members of both committees to 
write columns for Life at Ken-Caryl in 2018. I also asked some of the committee members to 
introduce themselves by answering a few questions or providing a comment or short bio. I 
asked why they chose to volunteer, what their favorite part about serving is or will be, and 
asked them what they want to say to the community about their committee and its functions. 
Here’s what they had to say... 
•	 The committee is instrumental in helping maintain KCR as a premier place to live in 

the Denver Metro area through establishing standards that maintain the architectural 
integrity of our community. As a covenant-controlled community, we have 
professionals, staff and volunteers to help guide KCR toward maintaining those high 
standards and enhance property values in that process. - Chris Figge, Master Association 
Board Member Liaison to Architectural and Covenant Committees

•	 I have been a resident of Ken-Caryl Ranch since January 1978, and I contend that KCR is 
far and away THE best place to live in Colorado, if not the U.S. - Janet, Covenant Control 
Committee

•	 Ken-Caryl Ranch is lucky to employ an efficient and professional staff, but they rely 
on our input. Volunteers represent our community, allowing KCR to retain its unique 
characteristics while growing responsibly for an ever-changing population. Being a 
part of those who listen to and act for the residents is a challenging and rewarding 
opportunity. During committee meetings, where members with various professional 
skills and knowledge represent different neighborhoods, age groups and interests, we 
are able to problem solve thoughtfully and responsibly, referring solutions to residents 
and Board Members with confidence. The Committee takes its duty to preserve and 
protect the architectural integrity of Ken-Caryl Ranch very seriously, listens thoughtfully 
to input from the community, and utilizes rules, regulations, and guiding documents 
to maintain the standards we all appreciate and moved here to enjoy. It is always 
appreciated when residents remain knowledgeable of the regulations that protect our 
community, and respect and communicate with their neighbors. - Peggy, Architectural 
Committee 

•	 Volunteering is a really good way to contribute to the community and provides a 
window into how things work. Being a new member, I can project what it will be:  
making a difference in our unique, beautiful community! This committee’s function 
as much or more than some of the others at KCR is extremely visible to residents, 
visitors and prospective residents. The work this team does preserves the value of our 
community and helps to make it a beautiful place to live for all of us. - Matt O, Covenant 
Control Committee

•	 I chose to volunteer because community matters to my family and me. We always try 
to live by the slogan, “Be part of the solution, not the problem,” and volunteering in 
this capacity allows me to be part of the solution to make our community continue 
to be great. My favorite part of the committee has been the relationships. Working 
alongside other members of the neighborhood that also want to contribute has been 
fun for me. HOAs are always a two-sided coin. Residents are easily frustrated by HOAs 
when they feel their enjoyment of their property is hampered by a rule, and yet you can 
look at some of the nearby neighborhoods without enforced rules to see how quickly 
a neighborhood can decline without invested volunteers. Our goal on this committee 
is never to impede on someone’s enjoyment of their property. We never want to 
enforce a rule for the rule’s sake. Our goal is always, “What is in the best interest of the 
community?” I believe we use that to guide all of our decisions and ensure that our 
neighborhood continues to shine! - From Matt T, Covenant Control Committee

•	 I am retired and have some spare time and just wanted to do something for/with the 
community. - Bob, Covenant Control Committee 

•	 I volunteered as it gave me an opportunity to serve my community. I enjoy the idea of 
people working willingly together for the betterment of their community. The general 
purpose of an architectural committee is to ensure compliance with architectural 
standards established by the association. As proactive as the committee strives to be, 
the nature of the submittals we deal with create reactionary responses to people’s 
creative attempts to skirt the rules and regulations. - Wade, Architectural Committee 

•	 The Covenant Committee is of special interest to me because I believe in the 
importance of maintaining the high standards of our community. Not only does it help 
ensure the beauty of our community, but I feel it can also add to the cohesiveness 
between homeowners. In my mind, the best part of being a part of this committee 
is helping to solve problems that arise and if necessary assisting homeowners in 
maintaining the standards during their personal times of difficulty. Neighbors helping 
neighbors type of concept. The committee needs everyone’s help and suggestions to 
keep the beauty and value of our community. - Cheryl, Covenant Control Committee

•	 I chose to volunteer because I like to be involved and serve my community in a way 
that allows me to use the skills and experience I have gained both personally and 
professionally. I chose to volunteer for the Covenant Committee because as a real 
estate agent it is important that I stay up-to-date on the rules of the community 
in which I work and live. I can also share input with the committee from a buyer/
seller perspective. My goal in being a part of this committee is to add value with my 
perspective as a homeowner of the Valley and my professional perspective from clients 
looking to move into the community. - From Christina, Covenant Control Committee
Look for columns from committee members throughout the year! Do you want to 

contribute, too? Every fall residents are invited to apply for any of the committees. 
The applicants are reviewed by the Master Association Board and appointed for the 
following year. All meetings are open to residents. If you have any questions about either 
committee or their meetings, please contact jennyb@kcranch.org.

Community CalendarManager’s Column

Historical Videos; 
Valley Entrance Sign

By KCRMA Executive Director Chris Pacetti

Have you seen the latest videos 
produced by the members of the Ken-
Caryl Ranch Historical Society? They are 
viewable from our website by clicking 
on Community and News then History 
of Ken-Caryl Ranch and finally Historical 
Videos. They have created 12 videos to 
date and cover subjects like Historic Sites 
Near Bradford-Perley House, the Pump 
House Renovation, the Utes and Chief 
Colorow. This group works tirelessly 
behind the scenes preserving and sharing 
the history of the Ranch. As a part of the 
recent remodel of the Ranch House an 
archive room was created so they were 
able to move artifacts from the cramped 
spaces of the basement into a more suitable space. Thank you to Chairman Jim Antes 
and all of the wonderful volunteers. 

Valley entrance sign update: Progress continues as the damaged sign has been 
removed and Adcon has begun fabrication of the new sign. However, it will be several 
weeks before the new sign is ready as the large timbers are not readily available – 
thanks for your patience.

All meetings and activities are at the Ranch House unless otherwise stated. 
Meeting dates and times are subject to change. 
Please see www.ken-carylranch.org for the most up-to-date information.

Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat.

7 p.m. 
Community 
Planning 
Committee

6 p.m. 
MA/MD
Joint Study 
Session

1 p.m. 
Historical 
Society

7:30 a.m.
Architectural 
Committee

9:30 a.m.
Baby Time

10:15 a.m.
Family Story 
Time

6:30 p.m. 
Master 
Association 
Board

4:30 p.m. 
Covenant 
Committee

9:30 a.m.
Baby Time

10:15 a.m.
Family Story 
Time

6 p.m. 
Metro District 
Board

7:00 p.m. 
Open Space 
Committee
Dakota Lodge

7:30 a.m.
Architectural 
Committee

9:30 a.m.
Baby Time

10:15 a.m.
Family Story 
Time
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SALES  •  SERVICE                REPAIR  •  TUNE-UP

Gregor Garage Door
gregorgaragedoor.com

303-716-064310% OFF With This Ad

303.241.3033
crystal@crystalhodge.com

www.crystalhodge.com

COMING SOON TO THE NORTH RANCH ~ 
35 Elk Lane ~ Main floor master, beautiful floor plan with tons of natural light, 

and corner lot on a quiet street.

Every family has a story...

I am your Ken-Caryl Real Estate Expert with 

Over 15 Years of Experience in the Luxury Market.

            And a home isn’t perfect unless 

 it’s on the same page as you are.

Services

Christmas Tree Chipping at Brannon 
Gearhart Park 

The Parks Department is accepting Christmas trees for chipping again this year 
at Brannon Gearhart Park. Please note that trees CANNOT be dropped off at Dakota 
Lodge. Brannon Gearhart Park is located just east of Valley Parkway between Mahonia 
and Buckthorn. Simply drop off your tree in the designated area anytime between now 
and Jan. 21. Be sure to remove any non-coniferous items such as metallic materials and 
tinsel before bringing your trees because many materials can damage the chipping 
equipment. The mulch will be applied at the base of trees and shrubs in parks and 
greenbelts.

MA Dues

Reminder: $3 Dues Increase for 2018  
The Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association Board approved a $3 per month increase in 

dues for 2018. The residential dues for 2018 are $52 per month; commercial and office 
park properties are $36 per month per acre; and the apartments are $40 per month per 
unit. The full budget is available on the community’s website at www.ken-carylranch.
org under Administration, then Budgets & Reports. If you have any questions, contact 
Master Association Executive Director Chris Pacetti at chrisp@kcranch.org or 303-979-
1876, ext. 116.

2950 S. Bear Creek Blvd. 
on Morrison Road 
between C-470 & Kipling

303.980.4444

HOURS
Monday–Friday: 7:30am–7:00pm 

Saturday: 8:00am–2:00pm

Tony Henderson, DVM, MRCVS
Ryan Henderson, DVM, MS

Ross Henderson, DVM, MRCVS
Brian Boyle, DVM

Tim Bills, DVM

FULL SERVICE 
MEDICAL FACILITY

 è Specialized  
Orthopedic Surgeries

 è In-House Diagnostic Lab
 è X-ray & Ultrasound
 è Cold Laser Therapy
 è Pain Management
 è Spays & Neuters
 è Vaccinations
 è Dental Care

Be
ar
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ek

Morrison Rd

www.foxhollowvet.com

Wellness 
Exam

For first time patients only.

Free
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Keep Your Dog On a 
Leash – Here’s Why          

By Open Space Ranger Peter Marozas 

Human and Dog-to-Dog Interaction
A great deal of dog owners seem to be 

under the false assumption that there is 
nothing wrong with allowing their dogs 
to run off leash in on-leash areas because 
their dogs are “well trained” and won’t harm 
anyone. These dog owners always say, 
“It’s ok, he’s friendly,” as if this makes their 
uncontrolled dog approaching someone 
acceptable.

Having an unleashed dog rush unwanted 
and uninvited into someone’s personal 
space or into another dog’s space when it is 
restricted by a leash is a stressful event. Dog 
owners who walk their dogs where off-leash 
dogs are prohibited do so for a reason. The 
owner knows that their dogs aren’t good at 
playing off leash with other dogs. No dog 
owner can accurately predict 100 percent 
of the time how his/her dog will react when 
greeting another dog. 

Off-leash dogs in leashed areas are a 
danger to other dogs, people and wildlife 
as well. Most on-leash areas are multi-use, 
frequented by cyclists, hikers, joggers, 
equestrians and small children, all of whom 
are in danger when dogs run uncontrolled. 
Off-leash dogs are also a danger to 
themselves. Off-leash dog owners are 
putting them at risk for running into nearby 
streets, being hit by cars, being bitten by 
wildlife or getting lost.

Leash Law (Courtesy of Jefferson County 
Animal Control)

Dogs allowed to roam the streets are 
not only a nuisance and dangerous to the 
public, but are in constant danger from 
cars, irate people and even other dogs. For 
these reasons, all dogs must be on a leash 
or confined on the owner’s premises at all 
times. Dogs in violation of the leash law 
may be detained by a citizen, turned over 
to Animal Control, and impounded at the 
Foothills Animal Shelter. Impoundment 
and board fees must be paid by the owner 

Ranger Field Notes

before the dog can be released. Failure to 
claim an impounded dog does not relieve 
the owner of liability for payment of all 
fees. It is also the fourth rule you see when 
reading our rules stanchion!

Penalties (Courtesy of Jefferson County 
Animal Control)

In addition to impoundment fees, owners 
can be issued a summons for a violation 
of county regulation. Each violation of a 
regulation constitutes a separate offense. 
The maximum penalty for a Class II petty 
offense is $1,000. Fine schedules provide for 
increased fines for subsequent violations 
during any three-year period. These laws 
and penalties are enforced throughout Ken-
Caryl Ranch.

Dogs That Roam Free, Defecate 
Wherever They May Be

Dog owners that allow their dogs to 
run off leash are not always monitoring 
or watching where their dog(s) go potty. 
This allows dogs to defecate out in the 
open space, alongside trails or even 
right smack dab in the middle of the 
trail. Dog feces that are not picked up, 
bagged and disposed of have detrimental 
consequences to public health and the 
environment. This does not mean you pick 
up the feces, bag it and leave it alongside 
the trail. Too many times I have been 
working/hiking on our trails and notice 
people who will do all of the hard work of 
picking up the feces only to leave the bag 
at a trailhead or alongside the trail. It needs 
to be carried out and placed into a trash 
receptacle that the Rangers have provided 
in high-use areas. Below are facts about 
dog feces:

The Facts About Dog Poop (Courtesy of 
Jefferson County Animal Control)
•	 Dog Poop Doesn’t Biodegrade Like 

Wild Animal Poop: Because we feed 
our dogs food that’s different from the 
food wild animals eat, dog waste does 
not biodegrade quickly like wild animal 
waste. And due to the large number 
of pets in suburban neighborhoods 
and local parks, this hardy dog waste 
accumulates.

Ken Caryl Valley Resident & Owner – Bruce Wank
“Call me. I’ve been roofing Ken-Caryl since 2004”

303.995.6433

Free Estimates • Licensed • Insured
Shake | Tile | Composite | Repairs  | Gutters

KEN-CARYL’S RESIDENT ROOF CO.

MountainRoofing.net
24 Lindenwood Lane
Littleton, CO 80127

TILE ROOFS:
Golden Eagle # 26,28,32,35,45,47,67,70,75 & 77
Mule Deer # 3,4,6,30,31,34,39,42,43,46,47 & 48
Wren # 1,2 & 4
Goshawk # 3,4,6 & 7
COMPOSITE ROOFS: 
Willowleaf # 16,24,26,30,46,70,98 & 100
Honey Locust # 22,23,25 & 27
Dawn Heath # 57,58,60 & 65
Wintercress # 2,5,6 & 11
and many more!

TRUST A NEIGHBOR!

WE’VE DONE A
LOT OF PROJECTS 
IN OUR KEN-CARYL  
COMMUNITY

•	 Dog Poop Contains Harmful Bacteria, 
Parasites: Dog waste can contain 
harmful organisms like E. coli, Giardia, 
Salmonella, roundworms, hookworms 
and Cryptosporidium. These can be 
passed on to you or your pet and may 
cause health problems.

•	 Dog Waste Pollutes Groundwater, Water 
Bodies: Bacteria in dog waste can harm 
water quality in creeks and rivers and 
alter the ecosystems of these stream 
corridors. Humans who come in contact 
with creek water can also face health 
hazards.

•	 County Ordinances Require Cleanup: 
Jefferson County ordinances make 
“failure to clean up dog feces in public 
places” a petty offense with a fine of at 
least $50. Many local park districts have 
similar regulations and fines.
Dogs Chasing Deer in the Wintertime
You may think it is ok for your pet to 

chase deer in the winter time because it is 
harder for them to get to the animal, which 
in fact is completely the opposite.

“Keep in mind that during winter deer 
expend large amounts of energy to stay 
alive - they can lose 30 percent or more 
of their body weight during the cold 
months. When big game animals are 
forced to run they become exhausted and 
use up valuable calories they need to stay 
alive. In addition, many female deer are 
pregnant and need to conserve energy. 
Pet owners can be fined up to $275 for 
allowing their animals to chase wildlife. 
Dogs observed chasing wildlife can be 
shot by law enforcement officers.” (“Dogs 
Chasing Wildlife” article, Colorado Parks 
and Wildlife). Please keep your dog(s) on a 
leash!

If you witness a loose dog chasing 
wildlife, you should call the local Parks and 
Wildlife Officer, local Animal Control or 
Ken-Caryl Ranch Park Rangers.

So, the take home message is, if you are 
tempted to take your dog off leash in an 
on-leash area, don’t. Stop and consider the 
effect of your behavior on others who are 
using the area as well as wildlife.

Wishing You a Very Happy New Year!

Kim Rachwalski
SFR and CHRE Certified

cell: 303-919-9519

office: 303-771-7500

 

kimrach@kw.com

 

Contact me to find out the value
of your home in this market,

you might be suprised!
Certified Luxury Agent

 
KIM DID IT

AGAIN!

 

5 Mountain Cedar
BARRINGTON RIDGE

$1,350,000

 

Serving
Ken-Caryl Ranch &

Columbine since 1972

5546 W. Canyon Trail
off Platte Canyon & C-470

in Columbine Hills

303-979-4040
www.columbineanimal.com

(Sorry, No In/Out Boarding on Sundays)
Regular Office Hours: Weekdays 7:30-12 / 2-6 • Saturday 8-12 • Sunday 10-4

• DOCTOR PRESENT ALL NIGHTS, WEEKENDS AND HOLIDAYS • 

Voted Best of 
the Best!Dr. Lee Br Dr. Karen Tegitzer and Associates odd, KC Resident

& Emergency Clinic

NOW AVAILABLE FOR YOUR PETS:
Regular Sunday Office Hours

10 a.m.-4 p.m.
Complete Pet Care  •  Walk-Ins Welcome 

FREE
New Pet Wellness Exam 

Regular Office Hours Only
Limited Offer
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Visit us at 10143 W Chatfield Ave #14 
in the Ken-Caryl Marketplace

 

For a FREE Design Consultation 
Call 303-972-6696

www.obs-usa.com

Kitchen & Bath Design Showroom

Innovative Professional Design Team

Cabinetry, Countertops, Plumbing, Tile and Flooring

Locally Owned and Serving Ken-Caryl for 25 Years

Water District

Water and Sewer 
Rates Will Remain 
Unchanged in 2018  

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Water and 
Sanitation District Board of Directors 
adopted its 2018 budget on Dec. 20, 
and that budget maintains water and 
sewer rates at their current level. Denver 
Water, which supplies 100 percent of the 
Water District’s water, raised its rates 3 
percent in 2018. The Water District is able 
to absorb Denver Water’s increase and 
hold rates unchanged by being fiscally 
sound, including managing its reserves 
appropriately to fund capital expenditures. 
Please visit the Water District’s website at 
www.ken-carylwater.org to see the 2018 
water and sewer rates.

NEED A 
TUTOR?

303-972-9914
www.clubztutoring.com

• All Subjects, Pre-K through 12

• Study and Test-Taking Strategies

• ACT/SAT Preparation

• Qualified, Professional Tutors

• Convenience of Your Home 

Club Z! In-Home Tutoring Can Help!

First Session Free!

Ken-Caryl Artist 
Stefan Begej to 
Exhibit at the Lone 
Tree Art Center           

Ken-Caryl Art Guild member and 
Ken-Caryl resident Stefan Begej has 
been selected to present his artwork 
series titled “Fragmentations” at the 
Commissioner’s Choice Exhibit held at the 
Lone Tree Arts Center from Jan. 4 through 
March 23.

In his first major solo exhibition, 
Stefan will showcase over 20 works 
from his Fragmentation Series of mixed-
media wall sculptures created using a 
“flash sculpture” technique (a three-
dimensional analogue of high-speed 
flash photography) to visually represent 
various human emotions and behaviors, 
or to express commentary on social and 
cultural topics.

Each sculpture is based on one 
or more recovered and repurposed 
objects that have been fragmented and 
dissociated, then re-composed into an 
exploding radial array of energetic shards, 
pieces and components. Much of the 
experimentation in these works is done 
in the fragment re-composition phase, 
in which the natural laws of physics and 
causality are deliberately disregarded, 
modified or simply re-invented in ways 
that suitably amplify the visual dramatics 

Kudos

of each artwork.
The largest portion of the exhibit 

consists of musical instruments selected 
from genres such as classical, rock, jazz 
and bluegrass. Singly, the artworks 
are invented exaggerations intended 
to represent an impossibly intense 
exuberant state on the part of the 
individual musician. However, when 
grouped, they can also represent a much 
greater collective exuberance exhibited 
by an instrumental ensemble, a band or 
even a full classical orchestra. 

Other works in the Fragmentation 
Series include objects such as sports 

equipment, personal accessories, small 
electronic appliances and toys.

Stefan has been pursuing artistic 
endeavors for the last five years after 
retirement from careers in metallurgical 
engineering, computer science, robotics 
and instrumentation development. 
His current interests include mixed-
media sculptures, photography, small 

mechanicals and large-scale mobiles. He 
can be reached at stefan@stefanbegej.
com, or visit his website at www.
stefanbegej.com.

The Lone Tree Arts Center is located 
at 10075 Commons Street in Lone 
Tree, about two miles south of Park 
Meadows Mall. The exhibit is viewable 
from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. weekdays, and in 
the evenings prior to the many theater 
events and performances (see www.
lonetreeartscenter.org for calendar). An 
artist reception will be held on Saturday, 
Jan. 20 from 6 to 7:30 p.m.

Stefan Begej

Camille’s Purse by Stefan Begej

Exuberance No. 21 by Stefan Begej

Sign Up for the e-News!
The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is a 

weekly newsletter distributed every 
Monday via email to all residents who 
subscribe. To sign up for the e-News, 
go to www.ken-carylranch.org and 
fill out the e-News sign-up form on 
the home page or send an email to 
victoriad@kcranch.org.
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Oil And 
Filter Service

ONLY

$1695
Includes Up To 5 Qts.

Regular Oil + Filter
Only Valid On Toyota, Lexus,

Scion Or Subaru Vehicles.
(Some Exclusions May Apply.)

 

720-379-7070

Synthetic Oil And 
Filter Service

ONLY

$2995
Includes Up To 5 Qts.
Synthetic Oil + Filter

Only Valid On Toyota, Lexus,
Scion Or Subaru Vehicles.

(Some Exclusions May Apply.)
  

720-379-7070

Monday-Friday 7 a.m. - 6 p.m.

720-379-7070
7591 Shaffer Parkway, Suite B-2

Littleton, CO 80127
Close To The Foothills
Ken Caryl And C-470

WWW.TOY-AUTO.COM

Expires February 10, 2018Expires February 10, 2018

Jill Sohayda, MD

In Salon Foushee
8555 West Belleview Avenue
Littleton, CO 80123
303-973-3683
www.essexmedspa.com

Gift Cards
Available

In Spa or Online!

Botox® Cosmetic  •  Juvederm™  •  Radiesse®  •  Laser Hair Removal   •  Hormonal Pellet Therapy 
Chemical Peels  •  Collagen Induction Therapy  •  Microdermabrasion  •  Dermaplaning 

Facial and Leg Vein Treatment  •  Laser Facial Rejuvenation  •  Skin Care Products

Positive Growth, Positive Attitude!
Make it Happen this New Year! 

Introducing PRP Hair Growth Stimulation Treatment
An easy, no downtime treatment to reverse hair thinning and produce thicker hair today!  

With only 4 monthly treatments and minimal maintenance, get that youthful full hair look!

Introductory Offer $1500 for 4 treatments
(reg. $500 per treatment)

Expires January 31, 2018

Botox® Cosmetic  •  Juvederm™  •  Radiesse®  •  Laser Hair Removal   •  Hormonal Pellet Therapy
Chemical Peels  •  Collagen Induction Therapy  •  Microdermabrasion  •  Dermaplaning

Facial and Leg Vein Treatment  •  Laser Facial Rejuvenation  •  Skin Care Products

Jill Sohayda, MD

In Salon Foushee
8555 West Belleview Avenue
Littleton, CO 80123
303-973-3683
www.essexmedspa.com

Gift Cards
Available

NEED A GIFT IDEA
FOR SOMEONE SPECIAL?

NEW! Membership packages! Receive 20 units complimentary Botox w/each membership purchase.

Skintastic Event
October 4th and 5th!

Space is limited so reserve your appointment today!

Complimentary Minus 10 peel with 
each fractional CO2 laser treatment 
purchased.
And more!

  Discounted pricing for 
microneedling, microdermabrasion, 

laser hair removal and Botox 
treatments available!

Appointment required!  For more details visit www.essexmedspa.com

Your Trusted Real Estate Advisor and Ken-Caryl Neighbor

303.618.6888    bslee58@msn.com

303.618.6888    bslee58@msn.com

A Fun New Year’s Idea!
This January, why not start the 

year with an empty jar. Each week 
add a note with a good thing that 

happened. On New Year’s Eve 
empty the jar and read about the 

amazing year you had!

May this be a year of 
finding, fulfillment, joy, 

peace & purpose.

Wishing You 
All The Best 

In 2018!
Whether you are thinking of selling, or are just curious about your 

property’s value in this real estate market, please call me.

HERE’S WHAT BRIAN’S CLIENTS ARE SAYING...

Your Trusted Real Estate Advisor

764 S. DEPEW ST.  -  LAKEWOOD

UNDER CONTRACT

“Not just a real estate agent, Your Ken-Caryl Neighbor!”  
Whether you are thinking of selling, or are just curious about your 

property’s value in this real estate market, please call me.

Denver’s premier eco-friendly hauler! 
Serving the Denver metro area and beyond!

Brian is great. During the selling process he made sure that if 
anything needed to be done or worked on in the property we were 
selling, he set up the workers, scheduled the appointments and 
provided us with the invoice. We did not have to worry about any-
thing......he took care of it all and is so trustworthy. Made the selling 
process seamless.

Great team to work with! It’s nice to work with a real estate team that 
has great expertise in the industry.

Brian Lee sponsors the Annual Summer Gone For Good 
Event. If you would like a pickup before the event, please 

contact Gone For Good directly.

1135 SWITCH GRASS DR.  -  CASTLE ROCKCOMING SOON!

5280 TOP DENTIST
2012-2017

BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM   720-316-8371   10354 W. CHATFIELD AVE., #100, LITTLETON

BEFORE

AFTEREXPERIENCE MATTERS. YOURS + OURS.
Dr. Susan Kutis’ commitment to excellence is demonstrated by her continued investment 
and countless hours of continuing education in providing the latest techniques in cosmetic 
and comprehensive care. Learn more today!

Featured in Guide to America’s Top Dentists 
—Consumer Research Council (‘12-’16)

Member of the American Academy of Cosmetic Dentistry, 
American Dental Association, and Colorado Dental Association.

Administrative 
Assistant/
Receptionist          

Join the dedicated, passionate Ken-Caryl 
Ranch Metropolitan District staff and help 
create a great place to live, work and play. 
The Administrative Assistant/Receptionist 
is responsible for handling front office 
reception and administration duties as well 
as coordinating facility rental bookings and 
managing part-time front desk staff.

Primary Duties and Responsibilities:
1.	Administrative/Office Support
a.	Provide customer service including 

answering telephones, assisting walk-ins 
and directing patrons to the appropriate 
staff person. 

b.	Provide administrative assistance to 
the Metropolitan District and Master 
Association administrative staff including 
clerical work, copying, faxing, scanning 
and special projects as assigned. 

c.	Manage office supply inventory and 
office equipment such as copiers, fax 
machines and postage meters.

2.	Facility Rental Duties 
a.	Manage rental bookings of community 

and conference room spaces. 

Job Opportunity

b.	Schedule and manage front desk staff for 
bookings. 

c.	Maintain weekly calendar of facility 
usage. 
Minimum Qualifications and 

Certification Requirements:
a.	High School Diploma or GED required.
b.	Minimum one to three years of 

front desk receptionist and/or office 
management experience. 

c.	Have excellent organizational and 
communication skills. 

d.	Be proficient in Microsoft Office and 
Adobe software and have the ability to 
learn and use new software quickly and 
independently.

e.	Read, write, speak and understand the 
English language at a level adequate to 
perform the duties of the position.
Position Type: Full Time
Typical Hours: 8 a.m. - 5 p.m., Monday 

through Friday with occasional weekends 
and evenings.

Salary Range: $38,000 - $42,000
Excellent benefits package includes 

medical, dental, vision, retirement options, 
fitness membership, paid time off and paid 
holidays.

To apply, please send a resume and cover 
letter to melissad@kcranch.org by Jan. 15.

Trail Closures for 
Muddy Conditions           

Community leaders have directed the 
Ranger Staff to develop a trail closure policy 
for times when trails are muddy enough to 
cause damage to the trail tread. The Ranger 
staff will evaluate and close trails when 
they are determined to be too muddy for 
sustainable use. 

The trail closure status will be updated 
to the public through the Ken-Caryl Ranch 
website (www.ken-carylranch.org) and 

Open Space

Facebook page (www.facebook.com/
kencarylranch). 

In collaboration with the Open Space 
Committee, the Ranger Staff has designated 
the Lower Cougar/Bluebird Trail area as the 
trails to close for muddy conditions.

Trail Closure Sites
• 	 Cougar Trail/Valley Parkway – Gate will 

be locked and a temporary sign posted 
notifying visitors that trail is closed. 

• 	 Colorow Trail/Massey Draw Intersection 

– A chain gate and sign will be 
permanently located approximately 30 
feet from the Massey Draw Intersection. 
The test section of trail used to 
determine if it should be open or closed 
is just south of the chain gate. 

• 	 Golden Banner/Cougar Trail Intersection 
– A permanent post and sign will be 
installed to caution trail users that 
access to lower trails will be cut off 
during muddy trail closures.

Any trail users recreating in the “closed” 
section of the trail will be in violation of Rule 
No. 3 of the Ken-Caryl Ranch Open Space 
and Parks Use Rules, which states…”use or 
occupancy of parks and open space during 
such lands are administratively closed to use 
is prohibited and will be prosecuted per the 
rules and enforcement policy.” If you have 
any questions, call the Rangers at 303-979-
1876, ext. 170.
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R E C E N T  L I S T I N G S

303-929-0341     susanschellsells@gmail.com

Work with Susan and Consider It Done!

1 Long Spur - Deer Creek
$475,000 

SOLD!
40 Mountain Laurel - Carriage Hill 
$975,000

SOLD!

11 Mountain Alder - Bradford Place
$796,000 

What Susan’s clients are saying: 
“’Susan Schell Sells’ says it all. Susan is professional, thorough, and conscien-
tious. She will get the job done of selling or buying a home for you in no time at 
all. She will also provide you insight and information concerning your real estate 

questions. I highly recommend Susan for solving your real estate needs.” 
– Bruce and Josh

6 North Ranch Road -  North Ranch
$855,000 

SOLD! - Selling Agent SOLD! - Selling Agent

SOLD!

SOLD! - Selling Agent

SOLD!

5 Peregrine
NORTH RANCH
$950,000

14 Willowleaf
RETREAT
$575,000

The reason we live here...

Living and Loving the Ken-Caryl Lifestyle
25-Year Resident AND Local Expert

303 929 0341
susanschellsells@gmail.com
www.homesofkencaryl.com

Real Estate Group

303 929 0341
susanschellsells@gmail.com
www.homesofkencaryl.com

Real Estate Group

303 929 0341
susanschellsells@gmail.com
www.homesofkencaryl.com

Real Estate Group

2 Yellow Flax
EAGLES POINTE
$790,000

Ken-Caryl

Ken-Caryl Residents to Perform Sunday 
Brunch at La Cour           

Looking for a great Sunday brunch and jazz in Denver? Ken-Caryl residents Elea Plotkin 
on piano and Karen Banning on vocals will perform as the Blue Sonnet duo on Jan. 28 
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at La Cour Art Bistro and Caberet in Denver.

Blue Sonnet performs songs that touch your heart. Highly original interpretations 
of the classic and classy torch songs made famous by the great blues and jazz artists 
of our time, such as Billie Holiday, Diana Krall and Ella Fitzgerald. Add in the personal 
and imaginatively original songs reminiscent of singer-songwriters like Carole King and 
Bonnie Raitt and you have Blue Sonnet. 

Event: Sunday Brunch with Blue Sonnet
La Cour Art Bistro and Caberet, 1643 S. Broadway, Denver
Date: Sunday, Jan. 28
Time: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., Live Music 10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.
Reservations Requested: 303-777-5000
Website: www.denversartbar.com

Area Spotlight

Elea Plotkin and Karen Banning

Students Shine at 
Winter Recital          

Piano and voice students of Ken-Caryl 
music teacher Elea Plotkin presented 
a lovely holiday recital at the Genesis 
Presbyterian Church on Sunday, Dec. 10 
for an appreciative audience of family 
and friends. A reception with punch and 
cookies followed the program.

Highlights included performances by 
Emelie Rosenberg, daughter of Mike and 
Molly Rosenberg, who played “The Clear 

Our Rising Generation

Stream” by Burgmuller with precision 
and expressivity. Emelie received special 
recognition for her participation with the 
Colorado Opera Chorus in the production 
of Opera Colorado’s “La Boheme” at the 
Ellie Caulkins Opera House this November. 

Elizabeth Smits, daughter of Jan and Kate 
Smits, performed an energetic Sonatina 
Op. 36 No. 3 by Clementi with amazing 
dynamics and outstanding artistry. Ellen 
Jensen, daughter of Mark Jensen and 
Laurie Almer, energetically performed the 
opening theme from Mozart Sonata No. 1 
with spirit and musicality. 

Vocalist Kiera Bierstedt, daughter of 
Adam and Michelle Bierstedt, opened the 
program with an outstanding performance 
of The National Anthem. Kiera received 
special recognition for her participation in 
the musical “The Sound of Music” this fall 
with Littleton theater company Audience 
of One. Charlee Harrison, daughter of 
Charles and Beth Harrison, performed 
the Prelude in C by Bach with expressive 
beauty and outstanding technique.

Students Van Miller (son of Deanna 
and Brad Miller), Elizabeth Smits and 
Andrew Smits were recognized for their 

participation in the 2017-18 Bradford 
PTA Reflections Contest in Original Music 
Composition. Andrew Smits’ piano piece 
titled “The Marching Knights” was selected 
to compete at the state level.

From classical to jazz, contemporary 
to original, there were many exciting 
and memorable performances this year. 
Congratulations to all!

For information about voice and piano 
lessons, contact the Elea Plotkin Music 
Studio at 303-972-1984 or visit her website 
at EleaPlotkin.com.

Top row, left to right: Kiera Bierstedt, Anders Jensen, Ellen Jensen, Kiara Keller, Allison Falco.
Middle row: Madison Jensen, Emelie Rosenberg, Alexa Hannegan, Elizabeth Smits, Van Miller, Charlee Harrison.
Front row: Grace Maffoni, Kathryn Hannegan, Andrew Smits. 
Not pictured: Karen Banning

2017 Bradford PTA Reflections Competition participants from left to right, Andrew Smits, Van Miller and 
Elizabeth Smits. Photo Credit: Deanna Miller

Pillar To Post Home 
Inspectors            

By Communications Director Victoria DeSair

Pillar To Post has been the leading 
home inspection service in Colorado for 
over 18 years, and Ken-Caryl resident 
Brett Lotspeich started as a local 
franchise owner with the company in 
July of 2017.

Pillar To Post offers complete home 
inspection services for buyers as 
well as pre-listing inspections or for 
a homeowner that is looking for a 
check-up. The company also offers 
environmental testing, including radon, 
sewer scope, water quality, mold, healthy 
home allergen testing, lead and asbestos.

“As the franchise owner, I am 
passionate about providing a great 
experience for the customer during the 
inspection process as a portion of their 
overall home purchase experience,” 
said Brett. “I believe in educating the 
homebuyer and all parties involved. I am 
an experienced home remodeler and 
believe in quality work and exceptional 
service. My wife, Karen, and I have lived 
in Ken-Caryl Valley for nine years and are 
very active in the volunteer community. 
We thoroughly enjoy and participate in 
the active lifestyle that Colorado puts on 
our doorstep.”

Brett said the overall professional 
experience throughout the process 
differentiates Pillar To Post from other 
similar companies. The company is a 
member of the American Society of 
Home Inspectors. 

“We print a thorough yet concise 
report on-site as we complete the 
inspection, allowing the transaction 
to move quickly. We carry $1 million 
of insurance that protects the buyer, 

Minding Our Business

realtor and ourselves through the 
process. Our inspection packages allow 
the homeowner to select the inspection 
perfect for their needs.”

Brett said his favorite thing about his 
job is working with the homeowner 
throughout the process to educate them 
on the home and demonstrate that every 
home has some issues but every issue 
has a resolution.

Brett is offering $75 off any home 
inspection package for Ken-Caryl 
residents. Also, the company will perform 
a radon test for $100, which is a $150 
value.

For more information, visit www.
pillartopost.com/brettlotspeich. You can 
contact Brett at 303-997-4270 or 
brett.lotspeich@pillartopost.com

Brett Lotspeich

Proposed Car Dealerships South of C-470 Near Kipling           
Jefferson County has scheduled a Community Meeting to discuss a land use proposal for rezoning 

and platting to allow for the construction of two indoor auto dealerships south of C-470 and west of 
Kipling. The proposed area is in the Jefferson Corporate Center (see map).

Meeting Date: Tuesday, Jan. 23
Time: 6 p.m. 
Meeting Location: Deer Creek Golf Course Clubhouse, 8135 Shaffer Pkwy, Littleton
Case Manager: Michael Madrid, mmadrid@jeffco.us or 303-271-8767

This Community Meeting is required by the County in order to provide for an information exchange 
between the applicant and community members. For more information, go to the Planning and 
Zoning website at www.jeffco.us/786/Planning-Zoning, click on Online Services, then search for Case 
No. 18-100147CMT in the Active Cases.

Development
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Facility Hours  
Ranch House 
Recreation Office 	 303-979-4070
Monday - Friday		  8 a.m.-6 p.m.
Saturday				  Closed
Sunday				   Closed
Community Center 	 303-979-2233
Monday - Thursday 	 5 a.m.-10 p.m.
Friday		  		  5 a.m.-7 p.m.
Saturday 		  8 a.m.-7 p.m.
Sunday				   8 a.m.-8 p.m.

How to Register for Classes & Events
The Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan District’s 
online registration system is through Active 
Network. If you are registering for a class for 
the first time, you will need to set up a new 
account. Go to www.ken-carylranch.org and 
click on Register for Classes at the top to get 
started.

For Your Information

Recreation  Programs  &  Activities

Check Out Our Fitness Classes
Plan your workout for the NEW YEAR! 
We have several GREAT new options to 
add to our fitness class schedule in the 
month of January! If you are new to group 
fitness classes, we have three introductory 
classes for you to help ease you into a 
class setting. “Intro to Fitness” on Jan. 
16 from 10-10:30 a.m. and two “Intro to 
ZUMBA” classes. These classes are held 
Saturday, Jan. 13 from 8-8:30 a.m. and 
Thursday, Jan. 18 from 5:45-6:15 p.m. In 
addition, we are adding a kickboxing 
class every Thursday morning from 
9:15-10 a.m. This class is a great cardio 
and resistance training workout! Lastly, 
we are having a Silver Sneakers Pot Luck 
on Jan. 30 at 12 p.m. as well as a ZUMBA 
Party on Jan. 11 from 7:30-9 p.m. Check 
out the Fitness Schedule on page 11 for 
all the dates and times of the classes and 
events mentioned! Contact Janet Robbins, 
Fitness Coordinator, at janetr@kcranch.
org or the Community Center at 303-979-
2233, ext. 185, for additional information. 
Hope to see you in a class!

January Membership & Personal 
Training Specials 
We have two GREAT membership and 
personal training specials for the month 
of January! If you are new to the KC 
Fitness Center, you and a buddy can 
purchase a one-month or three-month 
membership for two at the price for 
one! If you are a current member of the 
KC Fitness Center, two members can 
train for the price of one! Purchase any 
of the 60-minute individual training 
packages available and train together 
with a personal trainer! A great way to 
sweat with a friend and get a customized 

KC Fitness

Creative Theatre and Hip Hop
Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan District and 
Denver Region Dance Academy present 
Creative Theatre and Hip-Hop Dance! 
Come and join the fun in a high-energy 
beginning dance class! Warm-up, stretch, 
learn moves and routines to Taylor Swift, 
Meghan Trainor, Katy Perry, songs from 
soundtracks like “Sing,” “Trolls,” and MORE! 
No special shoes or clothing required. Boys 
and girls ages 6-9 welcome.
Session 1 (8 weeks)
Dates: 	 Thursdays, Jan. 18 - March 8
Time: 	 5-5:45 p.m.
Location: 	 Community Center
Fees: 	 Resident: $84
	 Non-Resident: $98
Course #45685

Adult Beginner Pickleball Lessons
Learn how to play pickleball! Paddles and 
balls provided. Instructor: Mark

Session 1 Dates:  
Wednesdays, Jan. 17, 24, 31
Time: 	 7-8 p.m.
Fee: 	 Resident: $42;
	 Non-Resident $51
Course #45637

Session 2 Dates:  
Wednesdays, Feb. 7, 14, 21
Time: 	 7-8 p.m.
Fee: 	 Resident: $42
	 Non-Resident $51
Course #45638

Tennis & Pickleball

Youth Programs

  
 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY

6:00 -
6:45 a.m.

      Boot Camp 
             Greg 

   Strength and   
      Stretch      
        Nikki 

Intro to ZUMBA 
Nolana 

8:00-8:30 a.m. 
January 13

8:00 -
9:00 a.m.  

Power Plus 
Theresa 

 
  

Power Plus 
Theresa 

 
 

ZUMBA 
Nolana 

8:30-9:30 a.m.

 
9:15 -

10:15 a.m.

 
Total Body Blitz 

Janet 

          Pilates
Lisa 

R.I.S.E. 
Janet 

9:15-10:00 a.m. 

 
Chisel 
Janet 

          Pilates
Lori 

   Kick Boxing -NEW 
Marlon 

9:15–10:00 a.m. 

  
Focused 
Fitness 

Sally 

 
Vinyasa Yoga

Joni 
 9:30-10:30 a.m.  

  
 

10:15 -
11:30 a.m.

Hatha Yoga
             Petra  

Intro to Fitness 
Janet 

10:00-10:30 a.m. 
       January 16 

Hatha Yoga
         Petra  

       
 

Hatha Yoga
        Petra  

         Spinning 
             Janet 
    9:45-10:30 a.m. 

 

10:30 -
11:30 a.m.

Zumba 
           Melanie 

        Spinning 
            Lisa 
10:30-11:15 a.m. 
   Boomer Fitness: 
Movement 10:30 -11:00 
Muscle       11:00- 11:30 
          Carla 

Zumba 
 Luciana 

      Stretch and           
     Restore Yoga 
          Maegan 
  10:30 -11:45 am 

  

    
5:45 -

6:15 p.m.
   Intro to ZUMBA 

Nolana 
January 18 

  

6:15 -               
7:15 p.m.

 Zumba 
 Luciana 

 Zumba          
Nolana 

   
 

6:30 -
7:30 p.m.

           
           Pilates 

Lori 
 

         
    Power Plus 

Kim 
 

ZUMBA PARTY 
Enjoy appetizers 

and libations  
7:30- 9:00 p.m. 

January 11 

 

Fitness Schedule January 7 – January 31, 2018 

Recreation  Programs  &  Activities
workout plan! Contact janetr@kcranch.org 
or call 303-979-2233 to sign up!

Junior Weight Room Certification
Youth 12-18 years of age must be certified 
by our personal trainers in order to use 
the exercise/weight equipment at the 
Community Center. Youth 12-13 years old 
must be accompanied by an adult when 
using the weight and cardio equipment.  
Date: 	 Tuesday, Jan. 15
Time: 	 4-5 p.m.
Location: 	 Community Center
Fee: 	 Resident: $20
	 Non-Resident: $23
Course #45657

Nursery Hours
Nursery care is now available at the 
Community Center for kids ages 6 weeks 
and older. You must remain onsite while 
your child is in the nursery. Reservations 
are required by 6 p.m. the night before 
by calling 303-979-2233. Cancellation 
notice is requested, and no-shows will be 
charged. Nursery hours of operation are 
as follows:
Mondays: 	 9-11 a.m. 
Wednesdays:	 10:45 a.m.-12 p.m.
Fridays: 	 9-11 a.m.
Fee: 	 Resident: $6/hour
        	 Non-Resident: $8/hour

KC Fitness

Friends don’t let friends sweat alone!

Acrylic Painting
If you want to embrace a spirit of freedom 
and spontaneity, and put more play into 
your painting, then this is the course 
for you. You will discover techniques 
for developing textures and visual 
interest, including collage, monoprinting, 
acrylic and pastel, and so much more. 
You will learn how to experiment with 
underpainting, color, composition and 
symbolism for expression. 
Ages: 	 All levels 18 years and over
Dates: 	 Saturdays, Jan. 20 – March 10
Time: 	 10 a.m. - 1 p.m.
Location: 	 Ranch House Colorow Room
Fee: 	 Resident: $140
	 Non-Resident: $156
Course #45746

Adult Programs

Youth Programs

Session 2 (8 weeks)
Dates: 	 Thursdays, March 15 - May 10
Time: 	 5-5:45 p.m.
Location: 	 Community Center
Fees: 	 Resident: $84
	 Non-Resident: $98
Course #45688

Beginning Ballet & Tap Class
Our combination classes are designed 
to be the best way to learn basic skills of 
ballet and tap introducing the concepts 
of musicality, dance instruction and 
performance in a positive environment. 
Time is divided between ballet and tap 
with children changing shoes halfway 
through class. This allows for students to 
experience the discipline of ballet, while 
supplementing it with another dance 
technique.
Session 1 (8 weeks)
Dates: 	 Thursdays, Jan. 18 - March 8
Time: 	 3-3:45 p.m. (3-4 years old)
	 4-4:45 p.m. (5-6 years old)
Location: 	 Community Center
Fees: 	 Resident: $84
	 Non-Resident: $98
Course #45686 (3-4 years old)
#45687 (5-6 years old)
Session 2 (8 weeks)
Dates: 	 March 15 - May 10
Time: 	 3-3:45 p.m. (3-4 years old)
	 4-4:45 p.m. (5-6 years old) 
Location: 	 Community Center
Fees: 	 Resident: $84
	 Non-Resident: $98
Course #45689 (3-4 years old)
#45690 (5-6 years old)

Babysitting Clinic
Certification for boys and girls 11 years 
of age and older. Bring a sack lunch and 
drink. You must stay for the entire time to 
become certified. 
Date: 	 Saturday, Jan. 20
Time: 	 9 a.m.-3 p.m.
Location: 	 Ranch House
Fee: 	 Resident: $60
	 Non-Resident: $75
Course #45395

Story Time and Baby Time
We have partnered with Jefferson County 
Public Library to offer family fun while 
sharing our love of children’s literature. 
Baby Time and Family Story Time will be 
offered in the fall. Baby Time is for children 
up to 2 years old, although older siblings 
are welcome to join the fun. Family Story 
Time is geared toward the preschool 
age group, but all ages are welcome. No 
registration is required.
Dates: 	 Thursdays, Jan. 4 – May 17
Baby Time: 	9:30 a.m.
Family 
Story Time: 10:15 a.m.
Location: 	 Ranch House
Fee: 	 FREE!

Art Ventures
Join KC Nature in 2018 for programs that 
fuse art and nature lessons together. 
Students will have the opportunity to 
explore and connect to nature and local 
wildlife in new ways through artistic 
learning and hiking. Art Ventures is ideal 
for preschoolers, part-time kindergarteners 
or home-schooled students.
Ages: 	 4-6 years
Dates: 	 Fridays, Feb. 9 - April 27 (No 		
	 Class March 30)
Time: 	 10 a.m. - 12 p.m.
Location: 	 Dakota Lodge
Fee: 	 Resident: $105 
	 Non-Resident: $130
Course #45668

Outdoor Discovery
Outdoor Discovery is back! KC Nature is 
offering a once-a-week science enrichment 
program for school-aged children, ages 
4-6. This program is ideal for part-time 
kindergartners or students attending 
home school. Outdoor Discovery utilizes 
a daily environmental-based curriculum 
combined with STEM activities and Next 
Generation Science Standards. 
Ages: 	 4-6 years
Dates: 	 Mondays, Feb. 12 - May 7 (No 		
	 class Feb. 19 or March 26)
Time: 	 1-3 p.m.
Location: 	 Dakota Lodge
Fee: 	 Resident: $105
	 Non-Resident: $130
Course #45671

KC Nature

www.CROSSFITKENCARYL.com

720-660-1213
8101 Shaffer Parkway

Littleton CO 80127

Now Owned
by Ken-Caryl Residents

Now that the kids 
are in School, let’s

GET IN 
SHAPE!

 

TRY A CLASS 
FOR FREE

CrossFit Classes
Small Group Classes

Personal Training
Weight Lifting Club

NO LONG-TERM CONTRACTS!

www.KenCarylSmiles.com
10789 Bradford Rd., Suite 100 
CORNER OF CHATFIELD AVE AND CONTINENTAL DIVIDE

Ken Caryl
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Chatfield

  

 

  

Call for Complete Details!

303-933-2273

 

 

  

FAMILY & COSMETIC
DENTISTRY

• Dental Implants Placed
   and Restored

• All Ceramic Crowns In One Day 
 

Free Consultation

in-office whitening

KenCarylDentalCenter

• Sedation Options Available 

• Cosmetic • Implant 
• Invisalign • Wisdom Teeth 

Jason Rand, DDS
Alan C. Goral, DDS
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY

6:00 -
6:45 a.m.

      Boot Camp 
             Greg 

   Strength and   
      Stretch      
        Nikki 

Intro to ZUMBA 
Nolana 

8:00-8:30 a.m. 
January 13

8:00 -
9:00 a.m.  

Power Plus 
Theresa 

 
  

Power Plus 
Theresa 

 
 

ZUMBA 
Nolana 

8:30-9:30 a.m.

 
9:15 -

10:15 a.m.

 
Total Body Blitz 

Janet 

          Pilates
Lisa 

R.I.S.E. 
Janet 

9:15-10:00 a.m. 

 
Chisel 
Janet 

          Pilates
Lori 

   Kick Boxing -NEW 
Marlon 

9:15–10:00 a.m. 

  
Focused 
Fitness 

Sally 

 
Vinyasa Yoga

Joni 
 9:30-10:30 a.m.  

  
 

10:15 -
11:30 a.m.

Hatha Yoga
             Petra  

Intro to Fitness 
Janet 

10:00-10:30 a.m. 
       January 16 

Hatha Yoga
         Petra  

       
 

Hatha Yoga
        Petra  

         Spinning 
             Janet 
    9:45-10:30 a.m. 

 

10:30 -
11:30 a.m.

Zumba 
           Melanie 

        Spinning 
            Lisa 
10:30-11:15 a.m. 
   Boomer Fitness: 
Movement 10:30 -11:00 
Muscle       11:00- 11:30 
          Carla 

Zumba 
 Luciana 

      Stretch and           
     Restore Yoga 
          Maegan 
  10:30 -11:45 am 

  

    
5:45 -

6:15 p.m.
   Intro to ZUMBA 

Nolana 
January 18 

  

6:15 -               
7:15 p.m.

 Zumba 
 Luciana 

 Zumba          
Nolana 

   
 

6:30 -
7:30 p.m.

           
           Pilates 

Lori 
 

         
    Power Plus 

Kim 
 

ZUMBA PARTY 
Enjoy appetizers 

and libations  
7:30- 9:00 p.m. 

January 11 

 

Fitness Schedule January 7 – January 31, 2018 

Public Meeting for 
WestConnect Planning 
for C-470  

The Colorado Department of 
Transportation and the WestConnect 
Coalition of agencies have been 
conducting a Planning and 
Environmental Linkages study to 
evaluate and develop short-term and 
long-term transportation alternatives, 
and to identify proposed improvements 
along C-470, between Kipling Street 
and Interstate 70, and along the US 6/
CO 93 corridor between Golden and 
Boulder. The study evaluated options to 
reduce congestion, improve operational 
performance and safety, and address 
future transportation needs. Draft study 
recommendations will be presented 
online after Jan. 16 at westconnectpel.
codot.gov or at the following public 
meetings:
Golden Community Center
Tuesday, Jan. 16
4:30-6:30 p.m. open house,
5:15 p.m. presentation 
Clear Creek & Coal Creek Rooms
1470 10th Street, Golden
Three Creeks Elementary School
Wednesday, Jan. 24
4:30-6:30 p.m. open house,
5:15 p.m. presentation      
Gymnasium   
19486 W. 94th Avenue, Arvada       
Ken-Caryl Ranch House
Thursday, Jan. 25
4:30-6:30 p.m. open house,
5:15 p.m. presentation
Bradford Room
7676 S. Continental Divide Rd, Littleton         
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1 Blue Fox Court  

11625 Elkhead Range Road

SUNSET RIDGE

3 Yellow Locust

THE TRADITIONS

SOLD
SOLD

DEERWOOD VISTA

SOLD

11266 San Joaquin Ridge  

11675 Elkhead Range Road

THE SETTLEMENT

10583 Spanish Peak

5 Silvermound 

 SOLD

SUNSET RIDGE

SOLD
STRATFORD FARMS

 SOLD

SOLD BY

THE HARDERS

11679 Elkhead Range Road  

SUNSET RIDGE

SOLD BY

THE HARDERS

35 Manzanita

SOLD BY

THE HARDERS

CIMARRON

32 Long Spur

SOLD BY

THE HARDERS

30 Amaranth Drive

 EAGLES POINTE DEER CREEK

DEER CREEK

 SOLD

11808 Elkhead Range Road

 SUNSET RIDGE

Proud Sponsors of
The White Sox-KCLL 2016  

 Let's Play Ball and Have Fun!

Team Sponsors of
Ken-Caryl Little League 

1999-2016

Visit Us On LinkedIn At: David and Diana Harder  

(1995-2016)

2012-2016

#1 Sales Team In SW Jeffco 1993-2016   •  #1 Sales Team in Ken-Caryl Ranch 1996-2016  •  #1 Sales Team In Closed Sales In SW Jeffco 1993-2016  

151 Willowleaf Drive
Approximately 3000 Square Feet Bright Open and 

Vaulted Contemporary 4-Level! 4 Bedrooms! 3 Baths! 
Oversized 2-Car Garage with the Most Amazing 

Custom Built-in Cabinets! View Lot! New Windows! 
Hardwood Floors! Approximately 75% Finished 

Basement with Photography Lab/Dark Room with 
Sink and Custom Cabinets and New Countertops!

Use for an Art Room too!

LISTED & SOLD

BY THE HARDERS

RETREAT

8 Snowy Owl Lane  •  $1,125,000

MOUNTAIN
AND CITY VIEWS

NORTH RANCH

Breathtaking One-of-A-Kind Remodeled Custom Brick Ranch! 
5805 SF! 3130 SF on main level! .38 acre corner cul-de-sac! 
Fenced! Deck! Across from park! Backs to Open Space! 

Remodeled w/highest quality craftsmanship! Concrete tile roof! 
Prof fin walkout! 6 bedrooms! 5 baths! 4 fireplaces! Large 

oversized 2-car garage w/extra-long driveway for guest parking! 
Remodeled gourmet kitchen w/cherry cabinets & island! 

Granite slab countertops! Newer stainless-steel appliances! 
Designer lighting! Formal living w/fireplace! Inviting master 

suite w/remodeled 5-piece bath! Huge walk-in closet!

TESTIMONIALS
Working with Dave and Diana on 
the recent sale of our Ken-Caryl 

home was a wonderful experience. 
They provided sage advice on all 

aspects of our transaction 
including determining the right 
sales price, staging, marketing, 

and negotiations right through to 
the close. Dave and Diana have 

many years of experience 
including a vast knowledge of the 
Ken-Caryl market in particular. 
They create the feeling that not 

only does one have a trusted 
advisor but a close friend, too; 

always watching out for your best 
interest paired with Dave and 
Diana's impeccable sense of 

integrity.
          — Steve & Roberta Harrell 

I just completed my third home 
transaction with Dave and Diana, 
and once again it was an absolute 
pleasure to work with them! They 
listened to what I was looking for 
in a new home, and stayed in close 
touch with me as they worked to 
find the perfect fit. The perfect 
home did become available, and 

Dave and Diana worked all 
weekend with my loan agent to 

put together a clean and 
competitive offer, which was 

accepted just 48 hours after I 
first toured the home. Dave and 
Diana are so knowledgeable and 

easy to work with. I would not 
work with anyone else!

          — Lauri Osborne

 SOLD

UNDER CONTRACT IN 2 DAYS!

Have a Happy and 
Blessed New Year

in 2018!
Michelle DeCarlo 

Insurance Agency Inc. 
Michelle DeCarlo, Agent 

5912 S. Cody Street Suite 300 
Littleton, CO 80123
Bus: 303-978-1223

7596 W Jewell Avenue Suite 204 
Lakewood, CO 80232
Bus: 303-989-0707

Cell: 303-522-6670
michelle@michelledecarlo.com

Southwest corner of Bowles and Wadsworth. 
Ken-Caryl Resident

Love,  
hope, 
success, 
family, 
security.

Some things we all 
have in common.
There’s nobody like me to  
protect the things we all value.

Like a good neighbor, 
State Farm is there.® 

CALL ME TODAY.

State Farm, Home Office, Bloomington, IL
1101022.1

Letters to the Editor

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR ARE 
WELCOME AND ENCOURAGED from 
any Ken-Caryl resident in good standing 
or from any elected official. Letters 
should be concise—no letters over 350 
words— and must be received by 5 p.m. 
on the published deadline date, which is 
typically the Monday of the week prior 
to the edition date, but the day can vary. 
Deadline dates can be found at www.ken-
carylranch.org. 

The preferred method for submitting a 
letter to the editor is by email to Victoria 
DeSair at victoriad@kcranch.org. A response 
will be sent via email when a letter is 
received. If you do not receive a response, 
please call 303-979-1876, ext. 122, to 
confirm receipt. If you prefer not to submit 
your letter via email, it may be mailed 
or hand-delivered to the Ranch House, 
Attn: Victoria DeSair, 7676 S. Continental 
Divide Road, Littleton, CO 80127. We do 
not print anonymous letters. Letters must 
include name, address and phone number 
(daytime), but only the resident’s name 
will be printed in the paper. Residents may 
submit up to eight letters to the editor per 
calendar year. Letters will be printed on a 
space available basis and may be edited. 
The editor retains right to appropriateness 
and content. Published letters to the 
editor do not necessarily reflect the views 
or opinions of the Master Association, its 
directors, officers, employees, agents, staff, 
Life at Ken-Caryl or its editor. Neither the 
editor nor the Master Association accepts 
any responsibility for the content of these 
letters. Writers accept full responsibility for 
their written word. Letters should comply 
with acceptable standards for courtesy and 
respect. 
Email to victoriad@kcranch.org 
Deadline for Jan. 24 Issue: Jan. 15 at 5 p.m.

Dear Editor:
“The Master Association feels the 

alignment strikes the right balance of 
recreation and conservation.” Does this 
sound familiar? This is the final statement 
in a letter signed by Chris Pacetti on behalf 
of the Master Association (a.k.a. Trail Club) 
to Channel 4 News. The MA or TC has been 
using this statement for almost a decade 
now. If the number of trails was “the right 
balance” 10 years ago, how can it be “the 
right balance” now with miles and miles 
and miles of new trail? I think half of us are 
asking, “How many new trails will ever be 
enough?”  

In the recent Nov. 27 Channel 4 news 
segment, a Manor Ridge resident, Heidi 
Werth, was concerned about the latest trail 
that goes too close to a large nest that has 
a returning pair of Golden Eagles. Even 
Colorado State University professionals 
and the National Heritage Program were 
quoted as saying “the eagles most likely 
would not return” if the trail was built. 

The answer from the MA/TC was that 
they “conducted their own survey” and “the 
trail will be built in 2018.” How arrogant 
and insensitive knowing that almost half of 
the residents (based on the recent survey) 
are in support of this Manor Ridge resident. 
A more appropriate response would be, 
“In light of the resident survey results and 
the professional opinions of CSU and the 
Heritage Foundation, we will reconsider.”  
When the eagles are gone, it is too late.

Kathy Webster
Ken-Caryl Resident

Dear Editor:
I would like to compliment Matt Oven 

of the ranger staff. Matt has always been 
very prompt to reply to my emails with 
detailed answers to any questions I might 
have about the trails. The day before the 
Christmas tree event, I stopped in the 
ranger office with a question regarding 
the Cougar Trail and found Matt working 
out back in the shop on a sign for the 

Letter continued on page 14

“Where We Love 
On Your Pets”

Pet Sitting & Dog Walking,
Full-Serve & Self-Serve 

Pet Wash & Grooming (Cats 
Too!), Nail Trims, Premium 

Toys, Treats & Pet Food 
including Taste of The Wild, 
Fromm, Canidae, Pinnacle, 
AvoDerm, & Nature’s Logic.

12512-B Ken Caryl Ave.
www.kencarylpetspa.com

www.facebook.com/kencarylpetspa

Open 7 Days a Week

720-981-PETS

-  COUPON  -

50% OFF Nail Trim 
(Regular Price $14)

Expires Jan. 31, 2018 
Code: KCNT

CBD Products
Available

Affordable Custom 
Window Coverings

Shutters • Wood Blinds • Soft Shades
Drapery Treatments • Cellular Shades

Honeycomb Shades • Solar Shades
and more!

“Expert Fit”
Measuring & Installation

So many styles. 
So many ways to be creative.

It all starts with Budget Blinds!

303-238-5395
Serving Ken-Caryl 

and 
Surrounding Areas

FREE In-Home Consultation
www.budgetblinds.com

Affordable Custom Window Coverings

303-238-5395
Serving Ken-Caryl and Surrounding Areas

FREE In-Home Consultation • www.budgetblinds.com

Shutters • Draperies
Wood Blinds • Honeycomb Shades

Woven Woods • Solar Shades
and more!

Each Franchise Independently Owned and Operated
Budget Blinds Inc. All Rights Reserved 
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Teen Services

This listing includes Ken-Caryl teens who babysit, mow lawns, house or pet sit, or 
shovel snow. To be included 0 the list, teens should email their name, number, age, 
neighborhood and list of services offered to Victoria DeSair at victoriad@kcranch.org or 
call 303-979-1876, ext. 122.

Categories: (B) Babysitting; (L) Lawn care; (P) Pet or house sitting; (S) Snow shoveling
Name	 Phone	 Services	 Age	 Neighborhood
Mickey Ahearn	 303-550-6528	 L	 17	 Colony
Ava Ahrenholtz	 720-546-7365	 B, P	 11	 Cimarron
Bridget Antreasian	 626-487-1968	 B	 13	 North Ranch
Jade Atkinson	 303-489-7195	 P	 11	 Aspen Meadows
Katelyn Atkinson	 303-916-7666	 B, P	 14	 Aspen Meadows
Sierra Baliko 	 303-809-1117	 B, P	 15	 Traditions
Jesse Berland	 720-551-7378	 L, P, S	 15	 Stallion Pointe
Kiera Bierstedt	 720-937-2102	 B, P	 13	 Traditions
Christina Bigger	 720-256-3180	 B, P	 17	 Deerwood Vista
Josh Blarr 	 720-318-4605	 L, P, S	 17	 Colony
Piper Blarr	 720-255-6877	 B, P	 13	 Colony
Kit Bowers	 303-709-5807	 B, L, P, S	 17	 Deer Creek
Bridget Cassidy 	 720-244-1359	 B	 13	 Stratford Farms
Brooke Ellis	 720-988-9162	 B, P	 13	 Heirloom
Abby Emanuel	 720-643-9111	 B	 12	 Spread
Natalie Gaber	 720-277-8077	 B, P	 18	 Bradford Place
Lila Garcia	 303-829-0254	 B, P	 13	 Legacy
Marcus Garcia	 303-704-9796	 L, P, S	 15	 Legacy
Erin Giles	 303-885-8787 	 B, P	 16	 Colony
Nicole Guarino	 720-981-7322	 B	 15	 Bradford Place
Raquel Gunkel	 303-909-5090	 B	 17	 Spread
Michael Hartshorn 	 970-986-2309  	 L, S	 19	 Village
Phoebe Heine	 720-471-6190	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Enclave
Kate Henderson	 732-446-2801	 B, P, S	 17	 North Ranch
Trisha Henderson	 732-915-1214	 P	 15	 North Ranch
Kiera Hess	 303-948-2895	 B, P	 16	 Colony
Cassandra Higgins	 720-618-5248	 B, P, S	 14	 Settlement
Kellen Hodges	 720-496-6113	 L, P, S	 15	 Saddlewood
Maddox Hodges	 303-667-2606	 L, S	 12	 Saddlewood
Anna Howell	 720-660-6697	 B, P, S	 16	 Mountain Gate
Gabby Jensen	 303-815-6046	 B, P	 14	 North Ranch
Taylor Jones	 720-940-5043	 B	 16	 Manor Ridge
Aubrey Jones	 720-971-6680	 B	 14	 Manor Ridge
Ethan Lehrke	 720-240-3980	 L, P, S	 14	 Cimarron
Payton Lott	 720-415-3486	 B, L, P, S	 12	 Spread
Rachael Lott	 720-415-3486	 B, L, P, S	 12	 Spread
Emma Martin	 720 539-6952	 B	 15	 Deerwood Vista
Julia Martin	 720-539-6944	 B, P	 12	 Deerwood Vista
Hadley Marx	 720-380-4671	 B, P	 17	 Shaffer Hill
Hannah Marx	 720-380-4670	 B, P	 15	 Shaffer Hill
Holly McCollough	 720-492-0288 	 B, P, S	 16	 Stallion Pointe
Hayden Nash 	 303-895-8117	 B, P	 12	 Cimarron
Alexandra Newsom	 303-325-5232	 B, P	 17	 Legacy
Catherine Newsom	 303-325-5232	 B	 13	 Legacy
William Newsom	 303-325-5232	 L, S	 15	 Legacy
Lauren O’Connor	 720-499-9602	 B, P	 15	 Sunset Ridge
Lexi Orr      	 303-261-7797	 B, P	 12	 Retreat
Ethan Pankow	 720-217-8175	 P	 13	 Heirloom
Micaela Pollard	 303-904-8488	 B, L, P	 14	 Cimarron
Seth Reisinger	 303-973-2469	 B, L, P, S	 15	 Eagles Pointe
Kylie Richards	 303-420-6675	 B, P	 13	 Settlement
Paige Rodgers	 303-438-0271	 B, P	 14	 Barrington Ridge
Carly Rowland 	 720-981-4688	 B	 11	 North Ranch
Sam Rowland 	 720-981-4688	 B	 13	 North Ranch
Kaylee Sajbel	 303-591-1777	 B, P	 13	 Territory
Megan Schuster	 720-587-7265	 B, P	 14	 Heirloom
Nicholas Schuster	 720-990-7465	 B, P	 13	 Heirloom
Ava Secondo	 303-883-2592	 B, P	 12	 Cimarron
Jacob Seybert    	 303-668-5987	 L, P, S	 16	 Saddlewood
John Seybert    	 303-668-5987	 L, P, S	 15	 Saddlewood
Maria Seybert    	 303-668-5987	 B, P	 13	 Saddlewood
James Shanley	 303-913-0347	 B, P	 18	 Stallion Pointe
Kathryn Shanley	 720-376-2323	 B, P, S	 14	 Stallion Pointe
Evan Shook    	 720-822-3120   	 P	 14	 Carriage Hill
Austin Skeffington 	 720-308-8704	 L	 16	 Wynterbrooke
Ian Soukup	 303-482-6465	 B, P, S	 13	 Eagles Pointe
Jason Suchomel	 720-323-9405	 L, P	 15	 Bradford Place
Morgan Sullivan 	 404-630-1879	 B, P	 17	 North Ranch
Lauren Thorp	 303-995-5551	 B, P	 16	 North Ranch
Cole Torgerson	 303-933-9988  	 B, L, P	 15	 Legacy
Avery Turney	 303-257-1406	 B, P, S	 14	 Spread
Zane Tweedie	 720-688-9440	 L, P, S	 13	 Deerwood Vista
Zeke Tweedie	 303-856-4717	 L, P, S	 15	 Deerwood Vista
Olivia Vangels	 720-292-6727	 B, P	 12	 Village
Charlotte Webster	 703-655-4428	 B, P	 13	 Spread
Genevie Webster	 703-655-4428	 B, P	 15	 Spread
Lucas Whittier	 303-859-4338	 B, P	 13	 Territory
Ella Widmann	 720-318-7927	 B, P	 14	 Territory
Lauryn Wojcik	 303-593-2734	 B, P	 12	 Spread
Eli Yeagley	 720-363-6440	 B, L, P, S	 17	 Carriage Hill
Sam Yeagley	 720-363-6440	 B, L, P, S	 19	 Carriage Hill

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association has not screened or run background checks on these teens 
and makes no representations, guarantees or warranties on their appropriateness, fitness or ability to 
perform the work for which they are advertising. In addition, the Master Association has not examined 
any of the tools or machinery they may use to perform the work for which they are advertising and 
makes no representations, guarantees or warranties on the safety or soundness of the equipment or the 
ability of the teens to utilize the equipment in a safe and appropriate manner. It is the sole responsibility 
of the individuals contracting with these teens to make these determinations.

Classifieds

LIFE AT KEN-CARYL CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING is provided as a service to 
residents and businesses. All ads will be reviewed by the editor.  Any person placing 
an ad deemed unsuitable or which may not be in the best interest of residents will 
be contacted and money refunded. Classified ads may be made in person and placed 
with the receptionist at the Ranch during business hours, 7:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m., Monday 
through Friday or they can be mailed, with payment, to: 7676 So. Continental Divide 
Road Littleton, CO 80127.

The deadline for placement of classified advertising is the close of business (5:30 p.m.) 
on the Monday prior to the following issue (10 days later).  Cost is $.25 per word for 
residents; $.75 per word for non-residents. Payment for ALL classified advertisements 
MUST be made in full for the duration of the ad at placement. No changes to classified 
ads will be made. No refunds will be made for cancellations. No custom services are 
available for classifieds A maximum of 80 words will be accepted.  If mailing your ad, 
please proof it CAREFULLY; provide contact name, address, phone number and desired 
ad category.  Please call 303-979-1876 with questions or for clarification.

FOR SALE

IPOD FOUND – On December 28th at 
Sangre de Cristo and Crestone Mountain. 
Call 303-979-1876.

TRIPOD FOUND – the first week of 
December on the south side of the 
sledding hill on an irrigation box. 
Call 303-979-1876.

KEYS FOUND – in the area of Brannon 
Gearhart Park in early December. 
Call 303-979-1876.

HELMET FOUND – left by the front door 
at the Ranch House on December 17th. 
Call 303-979-1876.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

PART TIME OFFICE ASSISTANT – with 
knowledge in QuickBooks for 10 flexible 
hours per week. Daily tasks include: 
answering phones and emails, customer 
service and taking orders. Must be self-
motivated and organized. $10-$12/hour. 
970-453-4904.

CHILDCARE

HIGHLY QUALIFIED NANNY – seeking 
20 hrs./wk. 15 years’ experience w/infants 
(including twins), toddlers and school 
age. Great references, driving record, and 
longevity. Loving and skillful. Anne – 
720-289-3026. annie4nanny@yahoo.com 

GOODS & SERVICES

WINTER MOBILE BIKE REPAIR SPECIAL – 
Tune up $45. Free pick up and delivery. 
Call or text Zach 303-502-6000.

PAMELA’S “CAN DO” SERVICES  – 
Home cleaning, organize, downsize, 
yard maintenance, pet care, concierge, 
administrative. References – 24 year 
resident. 303-929-0387.

PIANO LESSONS – All ages, all levels, 
all styles. 40 years teaching experience. 
Emmy winning pianist. Call Lisa in 
Cimarron neighborhood.
303-979-7011 x 1.

HANDYMAN SERVICES  –  Small jobs my 
specialty. Over 35 years of experience. Call 
Drew for appointment. 303-968-5565.

ADVANCED HOME IMPROVEMENTS  –  
Drywall, carpentry, plumbing, electrical, 
tile. No job too small. 303-908-5869.

LOCAL GENERAL CONTRACTOR  – 
Kitchens, basements, bathrooms, decks 
and pergolas. Big jobs and small. Call or 
text 303-960-6859. Email 
hammerheadhomes@aol.com

CERTIFIED IN HOME PERSONAL 
TRAINER –  Free consultation! Call 720-
314-8755.

HIGH SCHOOL MATH TUTOR – Colorado 
School of Mines grad. In-person or online 
tutoring. Free 1st session (1/2 hr.) Ken- 
Caryl resident. David Cowan 303-949-
1989. Algebra2CalculusTutor.com

SANDMASTERS – Hardwood installation/ 
refinishing -303-944-8160.

MASTER ELECTRICIAN – Residential 
specialist for over 23 years. KC resident. 
Free estimates. Ask for discount with ad. 
Redman Electric 303-356-1968.

MOBILE DETAILING FROM KEN-CARYL 
RESIDENT – Full interior, exterior and mini 
details. Paint correction, swirl removal, 
steam clean engine, carpet steam clean. 
Leather clean and treatment. 
720-318-5411.

KEN CARYL’S VERY OWN “PERSONAL” 
COMPUTER SERVICES – Check it out at 
3XSmarter.com and call Patrick at 
303-904-3613.

2018 STYLE GEL STAIN – Makes your 
handrails, cabinets and woodwork look 
better than new! Free estimates. Call Jeff, 
J&J Decorating 303-934-3249. 

TRASH HAULING – CALL BERNIE – 
303-347-2303. 7-Days – Furniture, 
Appliances, Junk, Carpet, TV’s.

CLASSICAL GUITAR INSTRUCTION – 
After teaching seven years at Colorado 
State University and 22 years at the 
University of Denver, retired music 
professor is starting a private teaching 
studio at his Ken Caryl residence. He’s 
a winner of seven major international 
guitar competitions including Andres 
Segovia International, Tokyo International 
and Guitar Foundation of America 
International Guitar Competitions, and 
still tours around the U.S. and beyond. All 
levels, including children, welcome. Please 
go to www.masakazuito.com for contact 
information.

DOG WALKING & PETSITTING  – 
Affordable, reliable. Pets2us.com - Chris 
303-902-8128.

GOODS & SERVICES (cont.)

event. He stopped what he was doing, 
took me back in the office, and took his 
time to discuss sections of the Cougar 
Trail I was interested in while referring to 
his huge trail map on the wall. He also 
suggested various new loops at the top I 
have never tried and pointed out a scenic 
overlook perfect for a short rest stop! We 
also had a nice chat about other questions 
and issues that popped into my mind 
while I was there such as e-bikes, seasonal 
rangers, bike bells, contacts made during 
patrols with both trespassers and residents 
and the new volunteer patrol program. 

Throughout our conversation I also 
learned a lot about his job and some of 
the challenges the ranger staff faces - 
they are a small, dedicated crew out in all 
sorts of weather never knowing what the 
next call might bring, and we should all 
appreciate their hard work and long hours 
and support their efforts. Although the 
sign says “Ranger Station” on their door, 
their office is really our entire community! 
We also got to know each other a bit 
better throughout the conversation and 
even shared a bit about our families which 
was nice. Thanks, Matt, for being such a 
personable member and contributor to our 
community!

Joel Pankow
Ken-Caryl Resident

Dear Editor:
I live on Willowleaf Drive, close to an 

entry to the open space, so I see a lot of 
dog walkers pass by on their way to the 
park.

To the 99 percent of dog walkers with 
their dogs on leashes and under control:

Thank you for following rules. Thank you 
for respecting private property. Thank you 
for being good neighbors.

To the remaining 1 percent of dog 
walkers:

Please know my yard is private property, 
not a public park and not an extension of 
your own yard. Please realize your dogs 
should not be in my yard defecating, 
digging and despoiling. Please keep your 
dogs on leashes and under control, as 
required by Jefferson County. 

And, please, when I politely ask you to 
keep your dogs out of my yard, respond 
with civility and action and not with 
churlish and antagonistic suggestions that 
I am out of line for requesting this. 

Juliann Hudson
Ken-Caryl Resident

Dear Editor:
When the trail master plan was proposed 

years ago, many of us opposed it. We 
demonstrated that the studies were 
questionable and our management 
violated Jeffco permit requirements in that 
the trail work had not complied with land 
disturbance regulations. So much for our 
management. We delayed them for a while. 
Eventually, the trail club and a compliant 
management moved ahead. Now, we have 
scores of trails. And now, it appears we 
“need” more.

I oppose them because we do not 
need them and our open space is more 
valuable (no matter how measured) than 
a former open space checker-boarded 
with trails. Regrettably, the push for more 
trails and the acquiescence of our staff 
reflect transparent short-term self-interest. 
The trail club wants more trails for their 
personal recreational use. That’s it. Staff, to 
include our head ranger, want more trails 
because the more trails we have, the more 
rangers we need and the more we need 
those we have. That’s it. 

Short term self-interest will ribbon our 
open space. Those who play and work 
on the trails will have their short-term 
benefit. Our children and we will lose in the 
long-term. It’s that simple. I have no doubt 
that our opposition will fail. Sad that we 
will not preserve our open space in lieu of 
increasing recreation for the moment and 
making work for our rangers. We will take 
all we can and then leave. If there were any 
Cheyenne, Arapaho, Utes or even elk left 
here, I am sure they would agree that is just 
how we do things. 

Trip Mackintosh
Ken-Caryl Resident

Dear Editor:
“Area Closed, Sensitive Resources” Signs 

just like this are all along the property 
lines of Jefferson County Open Space 
on the west side of South Valley Road. 
JeffCo’s South Valley Park property butts 
up to Ken-Caryl Ranch Open Space, and it 
is all the same swath of land, ecosystems 
and wildlife habitat. Docmann Gulch is 
included in this area south of Massey Draw.

Why does JeffCo hold its land to higher 
environmental standards than Ken-Caryl? 
The answer is because the Trail Club 
is in power and refuses to listen to the 
conclusions of expert wildlife biologists. 
The Trail Club refuses to recognize “any 
sensitive areas” where they want trails. 
The MA (a.k.a. Trail Club) also refuses to 

listen to the residents. Why did they bother 
to conduct a Resident Survey and then 
ignore the results? I guess what we need 
is a Memorandum of Understanding with 
the Master Association!!!!! What is that, and 
how do we get one?

Kathy Webster
Ken-Caryl Resident

Dear Editor:
A resident recently wrote, “How can 

we break the seemingly endless cycle 
of letters...for/against trails in our open 
space? By doing some simple fact checks....” 
Good idea! Better than accusations of 
purposefully misleading and personal 
agendas because the conservation-
oriented residents do NOT have that 
market cornered. Both sides exhibit strong 
feelings and have appealed to emotion. 

The facts include over 45 miles of 
existing trail, costs to maintain/build 
more, 56 percent very satisfied with 
the quantity of backcountry trails, and 
another 29 percent satisfied. With 85 
percent satisfied with trail quantity, how 
is building another immediately at the 
expense of other projects and increased 
dues justified? Are some residents satisfied 
but still want more? What about 48 percent 
wanting an equal balance of preservation/
recreation, 31 percent placing emphasis 
on preservation, and 21 percent placing 
emphasis on recreation? Could at least 
pausing from trail building be in the 
community interest?  

Even better--recognize it’s not all about 
facts but differing values and preferences. 
We can argue that all the younger families 
with children want more trails, or the eagle 
habitat should be saved (and no, it’s not 
fact that the magic 1/2-mile radius will 
save it-- read the reports and guidelines 
for context). We can argue clearly seeing 
the Cougar Trail switchback up and cut 
straight across the hill in newly fallen snow 
is unsightly and unnatural, as are the new 
gates/fences. Others may love seeing the 
trail dissect the hill and the big beautiful 
fences they built. Those are opinions. 
The fact is there are differing opinions, 
which I wish community leadership better 
respected and represented. 

After the contentious Cougar Trail 
process, several Open Space Committee 
members—even 2-3 who were also Trail 
Club--favored taking a building break. But, 
a few strong-willed members (including a 
non-voting MA Board representative who 
appears to have inordinate control over 
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Letters to the Editor

trails) quashed those concerns, and most 
of those members have since resigned. 

My family also moved here for the trails 
and surrounding nature. Can we please 
attempt a more balanced approach? What 
exactly is the rush for another new trail?

Susan Johnson
Ken-Caryl Resident

Dear Editor:
Happy New Year to all! May it be happy, 

healthy and compassionate for all.
We all make new year’s resolutions, which 

are usually broken within weeks. However, I 
would like to propose some resolutions for 
the Master Association and Metro District 
Boards that should NEVER be broken.
1.	Learn the definition of “listen.” Verb: to 

pay attention; attend closely for the 
purpose of hearing. When put into 
action: When a majority of Ken-Caryl 
residents express concerns about 
changes to documents or to our 
environment, LISTEN to what they say. 
Put aside personal agendas and those of 
minority groups who will to pay to push 
their projects through. 

2.	Learn the definition of “compassionate.” 
Noun: sympathetic consciousness of 
others’ distress together with a desire 
to alleviate it. We had asked for the 
Boards’ permission to relocate a prairie 
dog colony because it was in danger 
of being exterminated in favor of more 
development. The boards said no. In fact, 
one board member heartily laughed 
when someone suggested having a 
shooting contest to rid the area of prairie 
dogs.

3.	Stop being deceptive. Discuss issues 
at public meetings and not in private 
meetings or phone calls. Case in point: 
Changing the wording of the prairie 
dog management policy because they 
didn’t want to deal with residents who 
proposed humane relocation of a colony. 
When minutes are published, make 
sure they are complete. For example, 
one resident expressed concern that 
full comments about the Docmann Trail 
were not in the minutes. 

4.	Become environmentally aware and 
listen to the experts. Numerous residents 
and experts have expressed concern 
about the fate of the Golden Eagle 
breeding pair and numerous rare plant 
species if the Docmann Trail is built. 
Did you know they’re even considering 
allowing dogs and e-bikes? Yet the 
boards have turned a blind eye to these 
concerns and relied only upon their own 
incomplete research.
When two MA Board positions open in 

March and two MD Board positions in May, 
let’s get people who know how to listen, 
don’t have personal agendas and can keep 
these resolutions.

Ellen B. Kessler
Ken-Caryl Resident
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